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What do C-9 members say about it?

The world is full of violence these days. That's
why we're getting involved with our peers. We
have to get them thinking about it and make
them aware of it, said one student.

If I had gotten involved sooner, | could have
made a difference! As a result of the Youth
Forum, | have a feeling of personal accom-
plishment. I can be an agent of change, said
another.

The school principal commented: The violence
is getting worse! It's really bad and it's got to
stop. I'm proud to get involved on behalf of
the students.

Another student added: When you get to high
school, there is enough stress already. You
don't need violence on top of everything. The
older students have an impact on the younger
ones. That's a step forward toward stopping
the violence.

Alain Paquin
Drummond Institution

On 14 June, Correctional Officers Pierre Bell,
Richard Dumais and Alain Paquin took part in a
bike-a-thon to raise funds for the poor in Peru,
a country in South America. The 750 km tour,
with no logistical assistance, started at
Drummond Institution and ended, 5 days later,
at Port-Cartier Institution. The bike-a-thon
raised nearly $1 200, including $625 from the
employees at Drummond Institution.

After spending 3 months in Peru as a volunteer
last year and witnessing first hand the misery
and the hunger, Alain Paquin decided to see
whether he could not raise funds doing some-
thing he enjoys, whereupon he proposed the
bike-a-thon and was joined by Pierre Bell and
Richard Dumais.

A monitoring committee is set up

Mr Homier and his team set up a monitoring
committee composed of students, parents,
teachers, school professionals and local com-
munity intervenors, which took part in a pro-
gram broadcast by TVA's "Dans la Mire.com”
dealing with taxing and intimidation. They also
met with the local Optimist Club, as well as the
Minister of Education, who invited them to a
private luncheon! Then they gave a half day
training session on non-violent communication
to the teachers and an awareness session on
non-violent communication and addiction pre-
vention to the secondary 2 and 3 students.

Committee members also met with youths who
had been victims of intimidation, and taught
them techniques that would help them escape
from this vicious circle.

And there is more! School management
believed in the students' potential as agents of
change and has agreed to relieve Mr Homier of

some of his teaching duties in fall 2003 so that
he can focus on this project, which has had
such great results — including, among others,
more respectful relations between students
and teachers.

Good work, Mr Homier and C-9, and congratu-
lations on your successful community liaison
initiative!

Thank you to all collaborators, presenters, part-
ners, sponsors, CSC members, adults and
youths who believed in this project and who
are themselves taking action against crime in
order to keep their communities safe.

Alain Paquin planned to use the funds they
raised to provide food when he went back to
Peru on 13 September 2003.

The three bike-a-thoners would like to extend
heartfelt thanks to all donors and volunteers,
as well as the management at Port-Cartier
Institution for their unflagging support of this
undertaking.

{eft to rinht: Pierre Bell.
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